“One for All and All for One”

Pan American Round Tables of Texas 59th Biennial Convention
March 29, 201§, Fort Worth, Texas
Report of the Revisions Chairman, Kathy Ehmann-Clardy

My duties during this biennium were to work with the members of the Revisions Committee,
Yolanda Villarreal of Corpus Christi and Mary Alice Ramos, of Odessa, to review the Constitution,
Bylaws and Standing Rules and the proposed revisions submitted by individual Texas Tables and
the Board of Directors. At the State Board meeting March 24, 2018, in San Marcos I presented
the revisions proposed by the State Finance committee which are to be voted upon at this
convention. In August 2018 T attended the meeting for new Table Directors in Laredo and gave
the Table Directors copies of the booklet on Parliamentary procedure that I had printed the year
before. In October 2018 T attended the Alliance Convention in Bolivia and during the biennium I
attended several meetings of the Dallas IIT Table at their invitation.

In February 2019, thirty days before this convention I forwarded a copy of the current PARTT
Constitution, Bylaws and Standing Rules which were amended at the 58" Biennial Convention in
Houston in 2017 to the Board of Directors and the Table Directors thirty (30) days before this
convention. The Board and Tables also received a copy of the Revisions that the State Finance
committee proposed at the State Board meeting held on March 24, 2018, in San Marcos, Texas,
which will be presented to the Assembly in the first business session of this convention

It has been an honor and a privilege to serve my Pan American Sisters as State Revisions Chairman
for the 2017-2019 Biennium. “One for All and All for One.”

Respectfully submitted,
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Kathy Ehménn-Clardy !
PART Revision Chairman 2017-2019




